
City Council Meeting 

April 2, 2015 

Aldermen present: Mary Bohannan, Jim Sargent, Jeff Hayes, David Rice, and Ronnie Roper. Absent: 

James Schmitz. 

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence.   

David Rice made motion to accept the minutes. Ronnie Roper seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0. 

Billy and Terri Hewitt were present to address a large water bill that was a result of a leak when snow was 

on the ground. The council discussed a percentage of the bill for the actual cost of producing water. Jim 

Sargent made motion to adjust the bill, based on gallons used per our cost and adjusted the water bill to be 

$424.00. Ronnie Roper seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0. 

Ord. 15-03-An Ordinance designating the District Court Clerk as the official responsible for the collection 

of fines assessed in District Court for the City of Charleston. Jim Sargent made motion to introduce Ord. 

15-03. David Rice seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0. Mayor Hiatt read Ord. 15-03. Mary 

Bohannan made motion to dispense second and third readings. Jim Sargent seconded the motion. Motion 

carried 5-0. David Rice made motion to adopt Ord.15-03. Ronnie Roper seconded the motion. Motion 

carried 5-0. 

The Franklin/Sebastian Water Authority audit was presented to the council for review. There was no 

further comments or discussion. 

Peggy Metcalf, who lives on Rattlesnake Canyon Road, was present to discuss the drainage of the ditch in 

front of her house. She showed pictures and talked with the mayor and council about a resolution. The 

mayor assured her that when the ditch was dry (maybe summer) the city will work on it. 

Proj.Coordinator Report- Tonya presented her monthly report. 

Police Report- Chief Atchley presented his monthly report. He reported the Police Dept. received the JAG 

grant of $4200.00 and bought a camera for evidence reporting. He is also researching a computer for Paul 

Clifford. 

Superintendent Report- George presented his monthly report. 

Upon review of the water adjustments for the month, Mary Bohannan made motion to accept the 

adjustments and Ronnie Roper seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0. 

All invoices for the previous month of City General and Water/Sewer O & M and W/S Revenue accounts 

were presented to the council for review and discussion. After review, all paid invoices were approved by 

David Rice and seconded by Jim Sargent. Motion carried 5-0. 

David Rice made motion to adjourn. Jim Sargent seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0. 


